September Board Meeting Minutes			September 19, 2022		7:30 PM

Scott Lovell called the meeting to order.  Keith led devotions from Psalm 8.  Brian will lead devotions in October.  Marty opened the meeting in prayer.

Secretary’s Report:   The August minutes were approved via m/s/c. 

Treasurer’s Report:   Kerwin gave the treasure’s report.  Monthly income for August was $20,859.18 and monthly expenses were $34,856.98.  There were several big expenses last month, but we expected those as improvements were made and camp fees were paid to Hidden Acres.  We are very close to our projected budget.  The treasurer’s report was approved via m/s/c.

Trustee’s Report:  Doug gave the trustees report.   
-The Trustees have been preparing to make a proposal at the congregational meeting on 10/9/22. The projected cost is between $48,000-$50,000. The cost includes installation, but not removal and disposal of the old carpet or moving the furniture out.  They will also be discussing as a second question whether or not we should replace the pews with 200 chairs, which will cost approximately $20,000.  They could not find anyone who was willing to give a bid to refinish the pews.  Kerwin brought up the question of how much of the cost would need to be raised before the purchase was made.  This will be discussed at the meeting as well.  Scott offered to draft an email to the congregation prior to the meeting to let the congregation know what will be discussed and the projected cost.
-The trustees also shared that winterization will be happening soon.  Pastor Pete said he will take care of winterizing the bus.  

Senior Pastor Report: Pastor Andrew gave his report.  
He began by sharing some quotes on the danger of busyness.  He reminded us to keep the important things (God and family) at the forefront of our priorities. 
-Last week he finished a three-part series on effectiveness.  Next week he will be returning to the series on Acts that he started before deployment.  
-Pastor Andrew reminded us of our church mission, to make and mature disciples of Jesus Christ, and our core values of worship, missions, and family. 
-Pastor Andrew has had 24 unique visits and over 30 phone conversations.  
-He said that there will be more to report next month, as many ministries kicked off in September.  

Youth/Discipleship Report:  Pastor Pete shared his report.
-Pastor Pete spent a lot of August planning out the next school year for youth, 2:42, Sunday School, and Parent Equip nights.  He sought out feedback from parents and leaders to assist in planning the year.
-The annual Okoboji Lake day was great!  Thanks to Daryl and Lisa for hosting!
-The school prayer walk went well.  He encouraged the board to attend next year.  
-Pastor Pete met with the 2:42 leaders last month.  There are currently five groups meeting.  He encouraged everyone to get involved in a 2:42 group!
-Please pray for parent equip nights, for God’s lead in fall ministries, and that we would not lose focus of our mission, both individually and corporately!

Sunday School Superintendent Report: Pastor Pete also gave the Sunday School report. 
-Sunday School for all ages kicked off on 9/11/22.  Bruce Schmadeke is teaching a class on How Not to Read the Bible.  Molly Paulsrud and Brigette Van Houten are co-teaching a women’s only class on the book of 1st Corinthians.  

Deacon Report:   Scott gave the Deacons report.
-The deacons discussed and approved a benevolent request.
-There was a fire at Timber Ridge Apartments.  They are looking to ways that we can physically help, which has been delegated to Randy.  
-They started talking about the nominating committee.  They discussed ways we could do a better job of training up the next leaders of the church.
-The deacons talked about some families that have been absent lately.  They are going to split the church up into 8 groups and divide it among the deacons and pastors so that we can make sure we are making contact with those who have been absent or have needs.  
-The Men’s Bible Study went well.  He encouraged the men to get involved.  Pastor Pete shared that next month they will have a skeet shoot and lunch.  
-They will be giving Pastor Andrew his evaluation this Saturday.

Deaconess Report:   No report.

New/Old Business:  
-Kimber reminded the board to be thinking about ways that kids can earn the extra $100 scholarship Hidden Acres so that we can develop a plan for next year.  (per board vote 4/18/22)
-Each member of the board was asked to select three men and three women to serve on the nominating committee.  Scott will tally the top vote receivers and Kimber will ask them if they are willing to serve.  
-Pastor Andrew, Pastor Pete, and Kimber Younker were dismissed from the meeting while Pastor Appreciation Month and Christmas gifts were discussed.

Closing:  
-The meeting was adjourned via m/s/c.  

Minutes taken by Kimber Younker, Board Secretary. 


